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10 August 2020

Dear Parents and Carers
I am very much looking forward to meeting your child/children on our return to school this week. 
I hope the information in this letter will be helpful in assisting you to plan for your child’s return to school. In planning for this return we are following advice from the Scottish Government and Shetland Islands Council.
ICT and other resources on loan from school
I would be grateful if you could please return laptops, textbooks, reading books and resources which have been at home during the lock down period. Books are required to be quarantined for 72 hours and ICT equipment will need to be cleaned before it can be used in school. Please can you return these to school on Tuesday 11 August and Wednesday 12 August.  We will put boxes outside the main entrance door where the resources can be left for us to collect. Thank you in advance for your help with this. 
Key Information
I have attached some key information about returning to school. Please can you take time to talk this through with your child at home before they return to Ollaberry Primary School.
	Return to Ollaberry Primary School – Information for Parents/Carers and Pupils



	1.
	What should I bring to school?
	We have been advised that pupils should bring the minimum of personal possessions to school.  
Your child will need a school bag, healthy interval snack and a water bottle. Pupils should not share personal possessions with their peers. School bags will be kept under desks. 


	2.
	Do I need to bring a mask/face covering?
	We have been advised that face coverings are not required in school settings. However, anyone wishing to wear a mask/face covering in school can do so at any time. 



	3.
	What happens when I arrive in school?
	When your child arrives in Ollaberry Primary School they will go and wash their hands. Our staff will support younger pupils to do this. Children will be asked to wash hands at key points during the school day. Class teachers will make pupils aware of the areas each class will use before going into their classroom.


	4.
	Jackets?
	Pupils must use the pegs for their own class group:
P1-4 - coat pegs are inside the lower entrance door leading to the gym. 

P5-7 - coat pegs are in the usual place just inside the main entrance door.

	5.
	What happens around the school corridors?
	· Keep left at all times in the corridors and on stairs, keeping left will help to keep us all safe. Clear signage is place to guide everyone safely around the school.
· There are hand sanitiser stations around the school and plenty of hand washing facilities. 



	6.
	What happens in class?
	Class teachers will explain the health and safety rules in place for keeping everyone in Ollaberry Primary School safe. Our staff will support all pupils to engage with the new routines. 



	7.
	How is the school cleaned?
	Our school is following all of the advice and guidance from the Scottish Government and Shetland Islands Council. This includes more day cleaning around the school. The school has been deep cleaned in readiness for our return this week.  Everyone can help us by using the bins and keeping everything neat and tidy.



	8.
	What happens at break time?
	· Please provide your child with a healthy, morning snack. Unfortunately we are not able to provide snacks.

· Pupils will go outside if the weather is fine and get some fresh air.


	9.
	What happens at lunchtime?
	· Packed lunches containing ‘finger foods’ are being provided. A menu will be available by end of this week and we will share this with you.  Pupils will eat their lunch in the school canteen as per guidance from the Catering and Cleaning Service.  Please can you let Miss Vikki Parry know by Wednesday 12 August if you child will be taking a school packed lunch. 
· We will be in touch with you soon about the choices for school packed lunches. The choices are likely to include: pasta salads, chicken goujons, sausage rolls, wraps, finger foods etc.  Please note the school catering service is unable to serve ham, chocolate or anything too sugary and all bread products must be wholemeal.
· If you prefer you can provide your child with their own packed lunch to take in to school.   We ask that pupils do not share their lunch with anyone else. We are unable to refrigerate packed lunches made at home. 
· Pupils will go outside if the weather is fine and get some fresh air.



	M10.
	Accessing the school during the day?
	Given the required social distancing, we are not able to accommodate visitors in school. If you need to get in touch with us during the day please call the school. If your child has an appointment please share this information with us in advance by telephone or by email.


	11.
	What happens at the start and end of the day?
	P1-4 and P5-7 will leave the building using separate exits to avoid a ‘bottle neck’ at the main door. P1-4 will use the lower entrance door leading to the gym and P5-7 will use the main entrance.  
Pupils will not leave any possessions in the school at the end of each day and they will take their jackets and bags home.

Pick up for our new P1 pupils is at 1pm from the lower entrance door leading to the gym. This arrangement is in place until 7 September when P1 start to attend full days.


	12.       
	What about my school bus?
	SIC school transport is operating its full normal service. If you have any queries contact SIC Transport on 01595 744886. School Transport Guidance has been shared with parents. 


	13.       
	I am feeling a bit worried about coming back to school.


	Lots of people will be feeling a bit anxious about coming into school. It is always good to talk and to make us aware of any concerns or worries you, or your child may have. We will always be happy to discuss these with you. We are here to support your child to return to school.    
Some children may be worried about having missed work during the time they have not been in school. Class teachers will be focussing health and wellbeing during the reconnection period when pupils return to school. It is important for pupils to reconnect with their peers, staff and the school environment. Pupils will need time to become familiar with new routines and new layouts before making up for loss of learning since March. 


	14.


	How do I find out about Covid-19 testing?
	NHS Shetland has a Testing Scheme in place. Your family can find out more about this at https://www.healthyshetland.com/health-topics/news/uk-government-testing-scheme-up-and-running-in-shetland
There is strict compliance with the Test and Protect system. It is essential that  people do not attend school if symptomatic, but instead self-isolate (along with their household) and follow guidance from  NHS Inform

 and from Test and Protect. Keep your child at home if they are displaying any COVID-19 symptoms:

· New continuous cough

· Fever/high temperature

· Loss of, or change in , sense of smell or taste (anosmia) 


	15.
	What about pick up and drop off arrangements?
	Parents are asked to socially distance if they are picking up and dropping off children. Parents need to wait outside the school to collect children. 

	16.
	What about Peripatetic Staff and staff shared between settings?
	Following guidance from Shetland Islands Council we have made some changes to our school time table. Visiting staff are not allowed to work in more than one school each day therefore the following changes to our school timetable have been necessary. 
·  Monday – Art on alternate weeks for double sessions.
· Tuesday – Music.
· Friday - PE on alternate weeks for double sessions. Active PE will take place outdoors. We are following advice from the Scottish Government and Shetland Islands Council. We would encourage pupils to come to school in clothing that is appropriate for physical education and the weather conditions. 
· Mr Peter Wood, will deliver instrumental instruction remotely on Friday afternoon.
· Ms Pauleen Wiseman’s instrumental instruction arrangements are to be confirmed. 


If you have any questions about the above arrangements please get in touch with me at school. 

Yours sincerely
Julia McGinlay
Julia McGinlay
Acting Head Teacher






